
 

 

Live-Streamed Mass 
Saturdays at 4 pm 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w 

MASS TIMES 
WEEKDAYS 

Tuesday:      6 pm 
Wednesday:  12 pm 
Thursday:    12 pm 
Friday:    12 pm 

WEEKENDS 
Saturday: 4 pm 
Sunday: 9 am 

Polish: 11:30 am 
Korean: 3 pm 

Syro-Malabar: 1:30 pm  
(Please call the Parish Office) 

Vietnamese: 6 pm 
(Please call the Parish Office) 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday: 3 pm  
Sunday: 8 am 

10:45 am Polish 
Weekdays, half an hour  

before Mass begins. 

Feast of Christ the King 

“I am the Alpha and the Omega…” 
(Revelation 22:13) 

The Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe was instituted by Pope Pius XI in 
1925. He believed that acknowledging the kingship of Jesus Christ was the best remedy to 
counter destructive forces. The genius of celebrating Christ’s kingship year after year is a grace 
and a reminder  that Jesus’ kingship comes from above, rising above all cultural, political, social, 
academic, familiar forces - or the “news of the day.” Jesus is, was, and will be King of the  
Universe until the end of time. 

Jesus’ kingship is countercultural and shocking. He washed His disciple’s feet. Despite 
being a healer and miracle worker, He was scourged and crucified. For us, it is  
inconceivable that a king would have to suffer these atrocities. Jesus rose from the 
dead. Miraculous. He is alive today and feeding us today at Mass with His body and 
blood. Supernatural. We are invited to rejoice, meditating on Jesus’ words: “For this I 
was born, and for this I came into the world: to testify to the truth. Everyone who  
belongs to the truth listens to My voice.” 
Dorothy Pilarski 
Mississauga, ON 
(Taken from November 2021 Novalis, Living with Christ, p. 115) 

The Pocket Gospels and Psalms 
Read the Gospels & Psalms, and know Jesus more personally! 

Only $15 each! 
Copies are available for purchase in the church foyer. 

Sunday Missal 2021-2022 
Now available for sale in the church foyer! 

Only $5 each 

On Friday,  
November 26, 2021 

there will be 
No NOON MASS 
& the Parish Office 

will be closed 
for a 

Diocesan Faith Day  
Staff Retreat. 

 
8 am & 12:10 pm Masses  
are available for you at 
St. Andrew’s Cathedral. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzXJfSxennwmYIT4kPyUh6w


Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 

November 21
st
, 2021 

Pastor    Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 
     kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 
Korean Pastor   Fr. Robert Ryu 
     youngjinryu0758@gmail.com 
Polish Pastor   Fr. Konrad Zaborowski, SDS 
     kzaborowski@rcdvictoria.org 
Syro-Malabar Pastor Fr. Sajy Chakkittamuriyil 
     frsajy@gmail.com 
Vietnamese Pastor  Fr. Michael Tran 
     michaeltran@rcdvictoria.org 
Parish Administrative Assistant 
Katherene Newton:  sacredheartchurch@shaw.ca 
Coordinator of Religious Ed for Children: 
Lidia Moodie:          religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com 

SACRED HEART ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
4040 Nelthorpe St, Victoria BC, V8X 2A1 

Phone: 250.479.1611  Fax: 250.479.9350 

Website   www.sacredheartvictoria.com 
E-mail   sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Office Hours:  9:30 am to 3:00 pm (Tue - Fri) 
Hospital Chaplain: 250.889.3761 

2022 Donations 

Dear Parishioners, 

Thank you all for your generous donations in 
2021. 

As we begin to prepare for the new year, we invite you to please 
give some thought to how you plan to make your donations in 
2022 as there are several options available. 

In 2020-2021, parishioners have changed their mode of 
donations to the pre-authorized donation plan (PAD), e-transfer, 
and Canada Helps. Many still continue to use Donation 
Envelopes, where a cheque or cash are dropped into the 
collection basket at Mass. 

If you would like to continue using the regular 
Donation Envelopes, or have not received the 
regular Parish Donation Envelopes in the past 
and would like one for 2022, please email or call 
the Parish Office at 250-479 1611 

If you are a provincial government employee, you are able to 
establish payroll deductions through the Provincial Employees 
Community Service Fund. When you make a donation to the 
parish, you reduce your taxable income and can possibly create a 
refund for yourself. You will need our parish’s charity number 
which is 129950804RR0014. 

If you have any questions on the available options, or would like 
to make a change in how you donate, please contact the parish 
office. Thank you. 

Options to donate 
Information & links are also available on our website. 
E-Transfer to email: sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Pre-Authorized Debit: 
Automatic Debit (PAD) 
Canada Helps: Online through Canada Helps 

 

2021 Parish Envelopes 
Please email or contact the parish office if you would like to use 
your assigned Donation Envelopes. We will prepare them for you, 
and it will be available for pick-up from the church foyer the 
following week. 
You are also welcome to use the Visitor’s Envelopes that are 
available in the foyer for the remainder of the year. 

Please pray for: 
 

Those who have died  
Msgr. Peter Coughlin, Mary Neo,  

Joe & Anne Laramee, Tanya Silvonen, 
Paul Spencer, and Henry Tavares. 

Those who are ill 
Cora Constantino, Ken Louie, Barbara Mulrooney,  

Brian O’Loughlin, and Bruno Rinaldo. 

November: Month of the Holy Souls 

Throughout the month of November, the Book of  
Remembrance will be at the entrance of the church.  

You are invited to write the names of your deceased loved 
ones in this book. They will be remembered during all our  

Masses in November. 

mailto:frsajy@gmail.com
mailto:religioused@sacredheartvictoria.com
http://www.sacredheartvictoria.com
http://sacredheartvictoria.com/docs/PAD%20form%202020.pdf
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47781


 

 

 
 
 

For all Responsible Ministry and  
Safe Environment information and forms 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry 

From the Diocese 

Thank you for your contributions! 
November 9 - November 14, 2021 

Regular envelopes: $4,086.00 
Loose cash:  $   364.00 
Total   $4,450.00 

Donations through PAD, Canada Helps & e-Transfer 
will be reported after month end. 

Bishop’s Appeal Update 
Spirit of Hope – Healing & Reconciliation 

Parish Goal: $51,000 
Actual: $32,842.37   Gifts Received: 114 

Commitment to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal will help the parish, 
and build relationships toward healing and reconciliation. 
Reaching our parish goal means the parish will retain $10,200, 
with $5,100 for the maintenance and upkeep of our grounds, and 
the remaining $5,100 donated to charities. If we reach and exceed 
our goal, the parish will retain $40,800. If we achieve 200% of our 
goal, the parish retains the full $51,000. Donations received by 
31st December will receive a Tax Receipt. 
Please give prayerful consideration towards our Appeal and know 
that you are making a significant difference right here at home. 
www.rcdvictoria.org/spirit-of-hope-2021 

Feast of St. Andrew 
On Tuesday, November 30th, St. Andrew's Cathedral 
will celebrate our Patronal Festival with Mass at 12 pm 

and at 7 pm. For the evening Mass, entry to the  
Cathedral is via our View Street door. 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

Catholic Women’s League 
Join the League!  

Membership Drive begins this weekend, 
Nov. 20 & 21.  

See us in the foyer after each Mass. 
$40 membership fee. 

All Ladies Are Welcome! 

As the cold weather approaches, charities 
across Canada prepare for the busiest 
time of the year. 
On Nov. 14, declared The World Day of 
the Poor by Pope Francis, the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul (SSVP) in Canada re-
minds us to be mindful of those less fortunate than ourselves 
and to give what we can, generously. For more than 100 
years, the Society has been there for those in need in  
Victoria, and on Vancouver Island. We invite you to consider 
your own good fortune, and to assist those in need with a 
donation of money, or time. Help us make a difference in our 
community. 
There are opportunities to get involved in your parish  
conference, as well as participate in volunteering. 
For information on the Society, opportunities to volunteer, 
and activities on Vancouver Island, please check this link:  
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca/ 
SSVP strives to treat the poor with dignity and respect,  
regardless of personal creed or background. If you are able, 
please make a donation at: 
www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/society-of-st-vincent-de-
paul-of-vancouver-island/ 

Annual Fall Clean-Up 
Sat, Dec. 4    9am—12:00pm 

Join us as we rake leaves, 
clean our Church, and parish spaces 

You may bring your own rake, shovel, garbage 
container, leaf blower, rags and buckets; that would be most help-
ful and appreciated. The Sign-Up sheet is in the church foyer, or 
please email or call the parish office to sign-up. It will help us to 
prepare enough snacks & drinks for everyone. Thank you. 

Diocesan Remembrance 
Every year a Mass is offered for Clergy and Religious who 
have died during the past year, including the bishop who 
was most recently deceased: Bp. Raymond Roussin, bishop 
from 1999- 2004. This year, we also pray for: 

Fr. Marinaldo Batista CSP, Sr. Therese Brousseau SSA,  
Sr. Joyce Ann Kennedy SSA, Sr. Patricia Shreenan SSA,  
Sr. Laura Distaso IHM, Sr. Margaret Baumann IHM,  
Fr. Kazimierz Olesky SDS, and Sr. Clare Lewis OSC. 

The Mass will be celebrated by Bp. Gary on Thurs, 25 Nov. 
at 7 pm. If you plan to attend in-person, enter via the View 
Street door which will be unlocked by 6:30 pm. 

Beware of Scams 
During this festive season, please note: 

priests or bishops will NOT send personal email 
requests for donations, or gift cards.  

Do not reply to these emails.  
Delete them immediately, and don’t even engage. 

Birthright Fudge 
Birthright is taking orders  
for their Chocolate Fudge. 

Add some sweetness to this challenging 
year! The fudge make great stocking stuffers or holiday gifts! 

Please see poster in the foyer for ordering details. 
Order by Nov. 30 for parish office pick-up in early December. 
Contact Peggy at info@birthrightvictoria.org or 250-478-5372  
Your purchase supports the pro-life pregnancy support work 

of Birthright Victoria. 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca/
http://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/society-of-st-vincent-de-paul-of-vancouver-island/
http://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/society-of-st-vincent-de-paul-of-vancouver-island/


 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 

These businesses support our Parish through their advertising, please support them! 

Parish Ministries / Groups 
 

Altar Servers   A Moodie           angelinamoodie@gmail.com 
Christian Meditation  M Noonan    250-388-3173 
C.W.L.    M Podmoroff    250-652-6252 
Extraordinary Ministers G & C Santos         gilbert.chay@gmail.com 
Finance Chairperson   B Dwyer    finance@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Knights of Columbus   R Perez de Tagle          kofc15445@gmail.com 
Led By The Spirit Group D MacIntyre    250-383-9955 
Music Director  R Oei         music@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Parish Liturgy Coordinator R Oei               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Pastoral Care Ministry L Tan               sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 
Phone-tree Ministry  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Proclaimers   C Minvielle       cmaminvielle@gmail.com 
Funeral Receptions  E Olcen    250-477-8115 
Responsible Ministry   N Lundin         rmse@sacredheartvictoria.com 
Social Justice/D & P  S Dzbik    250-380-6350 
St. Vincent de Paul  G Short    250-727-2615 
Ushers   Marisa/Isme              sacredheart@rcdvictoria.org 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 2020 / 2021 

 

Marilyn Bojko (Chairperson) 
Vincenza Cameron 

Stan Dzbik 
Jeff Kucharski 

Catherine Minvielle 
Oscar Perez de Tagle 

Michele Ricard 
Cyrille Santos 

250-704-6808 
 

DAVID AUDY 
 

LIFETIME  WARRANTY  ON  ALL  LABOUR 
 

4019 Malton Ave 
Victoria, BC  V8X 4W1 

 

“For perfect electrical work at a great price!” 
 

info@absolutelyelectrical.com 
www.absolutelyelectrical.com 


